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Simple Faith.
In September and October of 2016, we had some ministers meetings over a period of 2 weeks 
in Goroka in Papua New Guinea.
Even though the meetings were mainly for ministers, any brethren that wanted to attend could. 

One of the pastors (Bro’ Nicolas Angae) brought his teenage daugh-
ter to be prayed for. She had been afflicted by a paralysis from her 
waist down and had become incapable of walking. All the medical 
experts had no idea as to the cause of her problem so nothing could 
be done for her. She had to be carried everywhere by her sister and 
mother and father and as you can see in the photo provided, she 
could only sit in a chair after being placed in it.
Nearing the end of the meetings it was arranged for her to be carried 
to the front of the church where all the brothers would pray for her. It 
was told to her that the Lord could do one of two things. He could ei-
ther do a miracle and she could get up immediately and walk away, 
or He would heal her over a period of time.
She was told that the Lord was the High priest of her profession or 

confession. That in the same way as the Lord created the heaven and the earth, the creation 
came around those words He spoke. So if she spoke that she was healed, the healing would 
materialize around her confession. She understood this principle of God. 

After she was prayed for she still could not stand up, so she knew that He would heal her 
over a period of time upon her continued confession.  Even though 
she was a sixteen year old, there was something about this young 
sister that was very faithful to the word of God. After the meetings she 
was taken back home still unable to walk.
At Christmas time Bro’ Nicolas rang me to wish me a Merry Christmas 
and a happy new year. He then told me about his daughter (Sister 
Rachel) that had been prayed for. She was now walking with the as-
sistance of walking sticks and she was believing for a complete res-
toration. Again she was encouraged to keep confessing her healing 
so that she could walk normally again.
Last week (20 – 2 – 2017),  Bro’ Nicolas rang me to say that his 
daughter was now walking unassisted and was back at school and 
is able to cook and wash clothes like normal again. The doctors 
cannot fathom what has happened to her.  
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But there has also been a spiritual change in 
Sister Rachel. She is the one in her family that 
gets everybody together to pray to the Lord. 
She loves praying and she is deeply into the 

messages that Bro’ Branham preached. 
She understands why the Lord allowed her to 
go through this time of trouble so that she could 
know Him in the power of His resurrection.
This is a simple young lady that lives in the back-
blocks of PNG in a bush house. The Lord does 
not need our minds complicated with intellec-
tual faith. She had a mountain that needed to 
be moved, and He moved it using her faith in 
Him.

MATTHEW 21:21
Jesus answered and said unto them, Verily I 
say unto you, If ye have faith, and doubt not, 
ye shall not only do this which is done to the fig 
tree, but also if ye shall say unto this mountain, 
Be thou removed, and be thou cast into the 
sea; it shall be done. And all things, whatso-
ever ye shall ask in prayer, believing, ye shall 
receive.
To God be the glory.
Shalom.
Bro’ Adrian Gray.
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LAST year June 2016 Rachel felt sick. We took her to Kerowagi rural health center.She was hospitalized for 3 weeks. From there she was transfered to Kundiawa general hospital. She was completely paralized from head to toe. We stayed in the hospital for two months. The doctors there couldn’t identify the sickness or the cause. They told me to just take her back home fearing that she might contract another sickness from other patients so we took Racheal home. However, she still didn’t walk.
At the recent Goroka message meetings we decided to take Racheal along.At the meeting Racheal was prayed for.From then on Racheal began to move her limps and hands and started walking along a rail we fixed in front of our homeShe left the rail so we gave her a crutch for support eventually she left the crutch and now she is back in school doing grade seven in the same school I am teaching in.The Lord has healed Racheal and we are very thankful to the Lord for the heading.We give God the Glory.

Bro Nicholas’ Testimony (Father of Racheal)
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David Shearer.

Noah's Ark.
Location of Noah's Ark. Coordinates of one end of this object. N 39.26.475  E 44.14.108

Many expeditions have attempted to locate Noah's Ark, including a number that claimed they found it, but have been 
shown to be frauds. The Bible said... "And the ark rested in the seventh month, on the seventeenth day of the month, upon 
the mountains of Ararat." Genesis 8:4. Verse 5 continues, “And the waters decreased continually until the tenth month: in 
the tenth month, on the first day of the month, were the tops of the mountains seen.” At the time the Ark came to rest, Mt 
Ararat was not the volcano it is today. The reason for this statement is that the mountains were not visible until 2 and a half 
months later, but from the Ark's resting place today, Mt Ararat, standing 16945ft above sea level, can be clearly seen. From 
space Mt Ararat is clearly more recent than the mountains it is built on. i.e. The surrounding mountains are sedimentary, Mt 
Ararat is volcanic. The Bible did not say the Ark rested on Mt Ararat, but on the mountains of that area. The site of the 
Ark's resting place is about 30km south of Mt Ararat, near the border of Turkey and Iran, and not far from a village called 
Güngören. This is recognized by the Turkish government as the Ark site, and there is road signs indicating this. (Nuh's 
Ark). Nuh is the Chaldean (Babylonian) name for Noah.

Magnetic tests.
A magnetometer is a device that measures the Earth's magnetic field. (It is normally used to locate submarines under water, 
where the metal hull, distorts the magnetic field slightly, allowing location to occur.) Magnetometer tests carried out on the
area around the Ark site, show distortions, indicating that there is metal present.

Radar testing.
These tests indicate when changes in density occur. This shows a regular pattern, of parallel lines, and cross lines, such as 
what might be expected from timber bulkheads and beams of a boat-like structure.

Core sample tests.
Some core samples have shown the presence of fossilized timbers, parts of deer antler, along with hairs that have been 
identified as belonging to a cat, (Leopard) which is not a native of the area. There is also fossilized nails that are square in 
shape. It is thought these are responsible for the magnetometer readings obtained.

Photographic tests.
Comparisons have been made of aerial photographs taken on different expeditions. These indicate that the surrounding 
land has slid down the hill. The Ark section in these photographs, however, has not moved, and is also becoming more 
exposed. The bulk and size of the structure is keeping it firmly in position.

Physical tests.
The length of the Ark is 515ft 6in. The size of Noah's Ark as mentioned in the Bible, Genesis 6:15, And this is the fashion 
which thou shalt make it of: The length of the ark shall be three hundred cubits, the breadth of it fifty cubits, and the height 
of it thirty cubits. This size is exactly correct, if the Royal Egyptian cubit (524mm) is used, to calculate the length.

Other Clues.
Stabilization - Anchor stones.
Not far from the Ark's resting place there are a number of stones, in a reasonably straight line. These are described as 
anchor stones. An anchor stone is a large stone, wide in one direction, narrow in another, with a hole at the top, allowing it 
to be attached to ropes. A number of these would stabilize the vessel, in the huge swells that might be expected. They are 
many feet in height (8 or more), much bigger than anchor stones that are normally found. These are also many miles (75ml 
or more) from the nearest sea or ocean. Noah would have released these progressively, to allow the Ark to ride higher in 
the water, before it came to a rest.
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Harmony In New Zealand 2017
That’s a wrap! The third Harmony in New Zealand hosted by Gospel Way Outreach was on the 
weekend of the 24th- 26th of February and what a great one it was! Each harmony so far has 
been made up of its highlights and its learning curves, but once again we were surely visited 
from the Lord of hosts over the weekend. Harmony in New Zealand was a wonderful 3 day event 
kicking off with a musicians only night where those who were performing over the weekend got 
to sound check and practice with the others who performed. We then had 2 sessions both Satur-
day and Sunday with a sermonette on Sunday morning. This year we had over 60 musicians par-
ticipating from all over New Zealand, Australia, and our special guests from America and Canada. 
As you could expect our church was filled to the brim and resonating a beautiful sound during the 
congregational singing over the weekend. 



This year again we featured Art Doell from 
the old Canadian Believers of Canada and 
Mandi Anderson from Texas. They were very 
much a blessing to have over both on and 
off stage. Brother Art Doell featured in our 
first Harmony in New Zealand back in 2015, 
and was very much enjoyed by both young 

and old. 
It was 
such a 
success 
we have wanted him back ever since. This year he and 
his wife Karen blessed us again with their presence. 
With Bro. Art singing a range of songs from the believers 
collection of songs with some of his originals that he has 
since written.

For the first time we also 
had Mandi Anderson fea-

ture at Harmony in New Zealand. Mandi brought an amazing 
sound with her and the ability to play 
almost anything from by ear. Mandi 
blessed us with many songs over the 
weekend, including 2 songs accom-
panied by the youth. Her skills to 
work with the youth was amazing to 
see, bringing together a range of skills and abilities to include them 
all in a song of praise and worship in a tight time frame. We will be 
featuring some highlights from Harmony in New Zealand on our 

YouTube page, stay tuned for more details or con-
tact brother Greg if you would like a CD/DVD copy 
of the weekend. 
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We aimed to accommodate all those who would like to minster in song and praise over the 
weekend within the 4 services. This year we saw another great range of different styles with the 
crowd favorite being the Hazledine and Mauchline boys singing harmony with Caleb Ward and 
Rebecca Mauchline on the piano. They performed the 
song ‘Just A Little Talk With Jesus’. We also had our old 
faithful favorites singing and playing for us as well and it 
would be hard to mention them all. This year too we had 
both Tongan and Hebrew songs, as well as solo instru-
mental only songs, adding to the diversity of worship. On 
Sunday morning we had a great little sermon from our 
wonderful Pastor who recently celebrated his 70th Birth-

day. We had 

another celebration 
with all the believers 
who attended on Sat-
urday in appreciation 
of our Pastor who has 
ministered the Gospel 
for the last 34 years. 

Of course this lovely weekend wouldn’t have been 
possible without the help and support of our Pastor and 
the local body of Believers, so on behalf of everyone I 
wanted to end with a little thank you to all those who 
helped out over Harmony weekend, from Sister Nancy 
Alford, Sister Viv Ward and Sis. Eniko Farkas who feed the 

multitudes over the weekend. To Br. 
Roly Osborne and Br. Timo- thy Stevens on the sound, Sis. Nadine 

O’dea for her great photos and Sis. Paula Ward for organizing another 
smooth operation. A big thank you once again for our special guests 
who blessed us with their musi- cal gifts. I would also like to thank all 
those who participated, an event like this would not have been possible 
without you all. We look forward to seeing you all in 2019. Harmony in 

New Zealand is planning to take break 
next year and will be back in February 
2019 where we pray we will be able 
to have another great weekend of 
praise and wor-

ship dedicated to the Lord Jesus. We look 
forward to seeing you all there next time. 
God bless you all in the name of our Lord 
Jesus Christ. 

Written by sis. Stacey Lancaster 
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